Minutes of General Meeting plus social. 
7th June 2017, St Nicholas Church, Broadway BH6 4EN	

Number of people present including Chair, Secretary, 
Apologies, Cllr Lawton, Cllr Davies, Cllr Coupe, Hazel & Tony Bayliss, Treasurer Monica Francis

Police report. 
Attended by Sgt Lee 850 Tharme, PC Hannah       PCSO Annette
With respect of the robbery at the Post Office there was a photo which has been released in an aid to catch the offenders. 
There is still doorstep selling going on in the area. 
There are still examples of distraction burglaries. 
There are still a number of plausible phone scams that are going on
The drunk and disorderly lady will still appear from time to time and she does have a lot of specialist care packages around her. Please contact the police if she is seen as she is vulnerable. 
Boscombe hub has been flooded twice so the team are currently stationed at Bournemouth Police Station. 

Correspondence from councillors. 
Malcolm and myself are unable to attend as we will be out with Tobias at St Peters meeting.
TUCKTON ROUNDABOUT. 
All roads up to island will have Zebra crossings installed;
TESCO; they are about to carry out test drilling to ascertain where/if any services are below the pavement, the plan is to extend the road by approx. 3ft either side to accommodate easier by pass when delivery trucks are unloading.
They have not yet finalised these plans, your Cllrs (us) will have a meeting with road engineers around end of June to discuss their outline plans.
The plans will be circulated to HENRA members and made public for consultation before any decisions are made.

Matters arising
BIRD WATCHING PLATFORM. 
– but the platform began yesterday – a piece of equipment (borer) broke so not very far, but today they have got a lot of the uprights in. It is a platform with a timber screen – so no overhead shelter, but the screen will have slits in so you can see the pond. The base itself is made from recycled plastic so should have a long life in the wet conditions. Finish date is predicted to be a max of three weeks!
Meetings and also the programme with speakers. 

AOB
Next meeting will be the ferry boat trip in july. 
Please contact Tony Bayliss for further details, 


